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spouse of the applicant has been 
notified that the former employee is 
applying for a refund. 

Approximately 3,741 SF 2802 forms 
are completed annually. We estimate it 
takes approximately one hour to 
complete the form. The annual 
estimated burden is 3,741 hours. 
Approximately 3,389 SF 2802A forms 
are processed annually. We estimate it 
takes approximately 15 minutes to 
complete this form. The annual burden 
is 847 hours. The total annual burden is 
4,588 hours. 

For copies of this proposal, contact 
Cyrus S. Benson on (202) 606–4808, 
FAX (202) 606–0910 or via E-mail to 
Cyrus.Benson@opm.gov. Please include 
a mailing address with your request. 
DATES: Comments on this proposal 
should be received by November 5, 
2010. 

ADDRESSES: Send or deliver comments 
to— 
James K. Freiert, (Acting) Deputy 

Associate Director, Retirement 
Operations, Retirement and Benefits, 
U.S. Office of Personnel Management, 
1900 E Street, NW., Room 3305, 
Washington, DC 20415–3500; 

and 
OPM Desk Officer, Office of Information 

& Regulatory Affairs, Office of 
Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, 725 17th 
Street, NW., Room 10235, 
Washington, DC 20503. 
For information regarding 

administrative coordination contact: 
Cyrus S. Benson, Team Leader, 
Publications Team, RB/RM/ 
Administrative Services, U.S. Office of 
Personnel Management, 1900 E Street, 
NW., Room 4H28, Washington, DC 
20415, (202) 606–4808. 
U.S. Office of Personnel Management. 
John Berry, 
Director. 
[FR Doc. 2010–25031 Filed 10–5–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6325–38–P 

OFFICE OF PERSONNEL 
MANAGEMENT 

Proposed Collection; Request For 
Comments On A Revised Information 
Collection: (OMB Control No. 3206– 
0144; Form RI 38–45) 

AGENCY: Office of Personnel 
Management. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. 
L. 104–13, May 22, 1995), this notice 

announces that the Office of Personnel 
Management (OPM) intends to submit to 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) a request for review of a revised 
information collection. This information 
collection, ‘‘We Need the Social Security 
Number of the Person Named Below’’ 
(OMB Control No. 3206–0144; Form RI 
38–45), is used by the Civil Service 
Retirement System and the Federal 
Employee Retirement System to identify 
the records of individuals with similar 
or the same names. It is also needed to 
report payments to the Internal Revenue 
Service. 

Comments are particularly invited on: 
whether this collection of information is 
necessary for the proper performance of 
functions of the Office of Personnel 
Management, and whether it will have 
practical utility; whether our estimate of 
the public burden of this collection of 
information is accurate, and based on 
valid assumptions and methodology; 
and ways in which we can minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, through 
the use of appropriate technological 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology. 

Approximately 3,000 RI 38–45 forms 
will be completed annually. We 
estimate it takes approximately 5 
minutes to complete the form. The 
estimated annual burden is 250 hours. 

For copies of this proposal, contact 
Cyrus S. Benson on (202) 606–4808, 
FAX (202) 606–0910 or via E-mail to 
Cyrus.Benson@opm.gov. Please include 
a mailing address with your request. 

DATES: Comments on this proposal 
should be received within December 6, 
2010. 

ADDRESSES: Send or deliver comments 
to—James K. Freiert (Acting), Deputy 
Associate Director, Retirement 
Operations, Retirement and Benefits, 
U.S. Office of Personnel Management, 
1900 E Street, NW., Room 3305, 
Washington, DC 20415–3500. 

For information regarding 
administrative coordination contact: 
Cyrus S. Benson, Team Leader, 
Publications Team, RB/RM/ 
Administrative Services, U.S. Office of 
Personnel Management, 1900 E Street, 
NW—Room 4H28, Washington, DC 
20415, (202) 606–4808. 

U.S. Office of Personnel Management. 

John Berry, 
Director. 
[FR Doc. 2010–25035 Filed 10–5–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6325–38–P 

OFFICE OF PERSONNEL 
MANAGEMENT 

Submission for OMB Review; Request 
for Comments on a Revised 
Information Collection: (OMB Control 
No. 3206–0233; Form RI 25–51) 

AGENCY: Office of Personnel 
Management. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. 
L. 104–13, May 22, 1995 and 5 CFR 
1320), this notice announces that the 
Office of Personnel Management (OPM) 
has submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) a 
request for comments on a revised 
information collection. This information 
collection, ‘‘Civil Service Retirement 
System (CSRS) Survivor Annuitant 
Express Pay Application for Death 
Benefits’’ (OMB Control No. 3206–0233; 
Form RI 25–51), will be used by the 
Civil Service Retirement System solely 
to pay benefits to the widow(er) of an 
annuitant. This application is intended 
for use in immediately authorizing 
payments to an annuitant’s widow or 
widower, based on the report of death, 
when our records show the decedent 
elected to provide benefits for the 
applicant. 

Approximately 34,800 RI 25–51 forms 
are completed annually. The form takes 
approximately 30 minutes to complete. 
The annual estimated burden is 17,400 
hours. 

For copies of this proposal, contact 
Cyrus S. Benson on (202) 606–4808, 
FAX (202) 606–0910 or e-mail to 
Cyrus.Benson@opm.gov. Please include 
your mailing address with your request. 
DATES: Comments on this proposal 
should be received within November 5, 
2010. 
ADDRESSES: Send or deliver comments 
to— 
James K. Freiert (Acting), Deputy 

Associate Director, Retirement 
Operations, Retirement and Benefits, 
U.S. Office of Personnel Management, 
1900 E Street, NW., Room 3305, 
Washington, DC 20415–3500; and 

OPM Desk Officer, Office of Information 
& Regulatory Affairs, Office of 
Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, 725 17th 
Street, NW., Room 10235, 
Washington, DC 20503. 
For information regarding 

administrative coordination contact: 
Cyrus S. Benson, Team Leader, 

Publications Team, RB/RM/ 
Administrative Services, U.S. Office 
of Personnel Management, 1900 E 
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Street, NW., Room 4H28, Washington, 
DC 20415, (202) 606–4808. 

U.S. Office of Personnel Management. 
John Berry, 
Director. 
[FR Doc. 2010–25029 Filed 10–5–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6325–38–P 

OFFICE OF PERSONNEL 
MANAGEMENT 

Submission for OMB Review; Request 
for Comment on a New Information 
Collection: (OMB Control No. 3206– 
XXXX; Form RI 20–123) 

AGENCY: Office of Personnel 
Management. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. 
L. 10413, May 22, 1995), this notice 
announces that the Office of Personnel 
Management (OPM) has submitted to 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) a request for review of a new 
information collection. ‘‘Request for 
Case Review for Enhanced Disability 
Annuity Benefit’’ (OMB Control No. 
3206–XXXX). Due to recent court 
orders, the Office of Personnel 
Management (OPM) must compute, or 
re-compute as applicable, the disability 
annuities for individuals who 
performed service as law enforcement 
officers, firefighters, nuclear materials 
carriers, Customs and Border Patrol 
officers, members of the Capitol and the 
Supreme Court police, Congressional 
employees, members of Congress, and 
air traffic controllers. Because these 
court orders were handed down long 
after some of the affected individuals 
retired and/or died and they are not 
identified in the OPM computer 
systems, it is necessary for these 
individuals to self-identify. Form RI 20– 
123 is needed on the OPM website so 
these individuals and their survivors 
can make the request. 

We estimate that we will receive 720 
responses a year and the time it takes to 
respond is estimated to be 5 minutes. 
The annual burden is estimated to be 60 
hours. 

For copies of this proposal, contact 
Cyrus S. Benson on (202) 606–4808, 
FAX (202) 606–0910 or via E-mail to 
Cyrus.Benson@opm.gov. Please include 
a mailing address with your request. 
DATES: Comments on this proposal 
should be received within November 5, 
2010. 
ADDRESSES: Send or deliver comments 
to— 
James K. Freiert (Acting), Deputy 

Associate Director, Retirement 

Operations, Retirement & Benefits, 
U.S. Office of Personnel Management, 
1900 E Street, NW., Room 3305, 
Washington, DC 20415–3500; 

and 
OPM Desk Officer, Office of Information 

& Regulatory Affairs, Office of 
Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, 725 17th 
Street, NW., Room 10235, 
Washington, DC 20503. 
For information regarding 

administrative coordination contact: 
Cyrus S. Benson, Team Leader, 
Publications Team, Retirement & 
Benefits/Resource Management, Office 
of Personnel Management, 1900 E 
Street, NW., Room 4H28, Washington, 
DC 20415, (202) 606–4808. 
U.S. Office of Personnel Management. 
John Berry, 
Director. 
[FR Doc. 2010–25032 Filed 10–5–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6325–38–P 

OFFICE OF PERSONNEL 
MANAGEMENT 

Proposed Collection; Request for 
Comments On An Existing Information 
Collection: (OMB Control No. 3206– 
0190; Form RI 92–19) 

AGENCY: Office of Personnel 
Management. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. 
L. 104–13, May 22, 1995), this notice 
announces that the Office of Personnel 
Management (OPM) intends to submit to 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) a request for comments on an 
existing information collection. This 
information collection, ‘‘Application for 
Deferred or Postponed Retirement: 
Federal Employees Retirement System 
(FERS)’’ (OMB Control No. 3206–0190; 
Form RI 92–19), is used by separated 
employees to apply for either a deferred 
or a postponed FERS annuity benefit. 

Comments are particularly invited on: 
Whether this information is necessary 
for the proper performance of functions 
of the Office of Personnel Management, 
and whether it will have practical 
utility; whether our estimate of the 
public burden of this collection of 
information is accurate, and based on 
valid assumptions and methodology; 
and ways in which we can minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, through 
the use of appropriate technological 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology. 

Approximately 1,693 forms are 
completed annually. We estimate it 
takes approximately 60 minutes to 
complete the form. The annual 
estimated burden is 1,693 hours. 

For copies of this proposal, contact 
Cyrus S. Benson on (202) 606–4808, 
FAX (202) 606–0910 or via E-mail to 
Cyrus.Benson@opm.gov. Please include 
a mailing address with your request. 
DATES: Comments on this proposal 
should be received within December 6, 
2010. 
ADDRESSES: Send or deliver comments 
to—James K. Freiert (Acting), Deputy 
Associate Director, Retirement 
Operations, Retirement and Benefits, 
U.S. Office of Personnel Management, 
1900 E Street, NW., Room 3305, 
Washington, DC 20415–3500. 

For information regarding 
administrative coordination contact: 
Cyrus S. Benson, Team Leader, 
Publications Team, RB/RM/ 
Administrative Services, U.S. Office of 
Personnel Management, 1900 E Street, 
NW., Room 4H28, Washington, DC 
20415, (202) 606–4808, 
U.S. Office of Personnel Management. 
John Berry, 
Director. 
[FR Doc. 2010–25033 Filed 10–5–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6325–38–P 

OFFICE OF PERSONNEL 
MANAGEMENT 

[OMB Control No. 3206–0187; Form RI 38– 
31] 

Proposed Collection; Comment 
Request for Review of a Revised 
Information Collection 

AGENCY: Office of Personnel 
Management. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. 
L. 104–13, May 22, 1995), this notice 
announces that the Office of Personnel 
Management (OPM) intends to submit to 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) a request for review of a revised 
information collection. This information 
collection, ‘‘Request for Information 
About Your Missing Payment’’ (OMB 
Control No. 3206–0187; Form RI 38–31), 
is sent in response to a notification by 
an individual of the loss or non-receipt 
of a payment from the Civil Service 
Retirement and Disability Fund. This 
form requests the information needed to 
enable OPM to trace and/or reissue 
payment. Missing payments may also be 
reported to OPM by a telephone call. 
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